## **Cheektowaga-Sloan Union Free School District**

Mrs. Andrea L. Galenski Superintendent of Schools (716) 891-6402



**Board of Education** 

Denise McCowan - President Claire M. Ferrucci - Vice President Stephanie Dombrowski Wesley Schlossin Gary Sieczkarek Zachary Smith Jeffery Stewart

November 20, 2020

Dear Cheektowaga-Sloan Parents & Guardians:

I wanted to follow-up with regard to food service specifically providing daily meals for our students as a result of our community being in an "orange zone" and our district shifting to remote learning. Your child's health and wellbeing are very important to us as well as providing assistance to your families during this challenging time.

Breakfast and Lunch meals will still be available free of charge for all children in the community age 18 and under.

We are following the same process that we have had in place which is that parents or guardians must order meals for pick up. The link is located on our District website, under the *Food Service Department*. Once there, you need to click on *ordering meals*. All orders must be received before midnight the day prior to pick up.

Meals will be distributed during each scheduled school day between 12:00 p.m. and 1:00 p.m. and between 3:30 p.m. and 5:30 p.m. We hope that these two windows of time provide flexibility in pick-up schedules for our families.

All meals will be available for pick up at **JFK High School**. Please drive to the back parking lot of JFK high school and pull around to **Door #9**. We will have staff ready who will bring the meals to your vehicle. Please remain in your vehicle at all times.

If you have any questions or need assistance, please contact me at 716-891-6416 or email me at mbrucz@cheektowagasloan.org for more information.

Sincerely,

Mary Brucz Food Service Director

166 Halstead Avenue · Sloan, New York 14212-2295 · www.cheektowagasloan.org